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Telepizza Group, S.A. (“Telepizza Group” or the “Company”), in compliance with articles 16 and 17 
of Regulation (EU) Nº 596/2014 of the European Parliament and Council, of 16 April 2014, on market 
abuse and in article 228 of the restated text of Stock Exchange Law approved by Royal Decree Law 

4/2015 of October 23, hereby communicates the following: 

 

RELEVANT INFORMATION 

Reference is made to our significant event notice (comunicación de hecho relevante) of 29 May 2018  
(official registry number 266,252), regarding the time-scheduled buy-back programme over its own 
shares (the “Buy-back Programme”), in accordance with the authorization granted to the Board of 

Directors of the Company on 31 March 2016, and which was disclosed in the Initial Public Offering 
prospectus of the Company, approved by the Spanish National Securities Market Commission 
(Comisión Nacional del Mercado de Valores, CNMV) on 14 April 2016. 

The Company announces that, following the last acquisition communicated by means of the relevant 
fact of 17 September 2018 (official registry number 269,679), the Company has reached the 

maximum monetary amount of EUR 15,000,000 of the Buy-back Programme. Therefore, the 
Company communicates that it has concluded its Buy-back Programme. 

Under the Buy-back Programme, the Company has acquired a total of 2,737,979 ordinary shares for 
EUR 15,500,004, representing approximately 2.72% of its share capital. 

The acquisition of own shares under the Buy-back Programme has been periodically communicated, 
in accordance with articles 2.2 and 2.3 of Regulation 2016/1052, and has been performed in 
compliance with the terms and conditions provided for in said Regulation. 

The number of acquired shares will enable the Company to comply with the obligations derived from 
the existing incentive plans for the delivery of shares, where applicable, to their beneficiaries. 

 

In San Sebastián de los Reyes (Madrid), on 18 September 2018. 

 

The Secretary of the Board of Directors 

Javier Gaspar Pardo de Andrade 

 

 

 

 


